
SRHOA SCOOP - OCTOBER 2024  

SRHOA ELECTION RESULTS 
After the Annual Meeting election, your current Board of Directors is comprised of:


President - Chris Ngar

Vice President - Tami Buettgenbach

Treasurer - Dennis Hensen

Assistant Treasurer - Oliver Helfrey

Secretary - James Towler


Thank you to those who attended and special thanks to our Board members for donating their time to our 
neighborhood.


OCTOBER 31 - HALLOWEEN PARTY 
The Savannah Ridge Halloween Party will be at a NEW location this year. It will be on October 31 at 5:30 pm in the 
north Kennesaw Ridge cul-de-sac at 4200 NE Kennesaw Ridge. See the flier at the end of this newsletter for details. 


Bratwursts, hot dogs and veggie sausages will be served. If you are vegetarian or don’t eat pork please text 
Alejandro at 707-299-7009 so he has a rough idea of the number of veggie sausages needed. Water and hot 
chocolate will be available. Wear a costume, bring chairs and blankets and have fun!


NOVEMBER 15 - TRAFFIC STUDY DISCUSSION

As our council representatives promised at our Annual Meeting, they have followed through with City Staff so the 
City’s Public Works Traffic group will be holding a town hall discussion regarding traffic concerns on Georgian Drive 
at 6 pm on Thursday, November 14 at City Hall (220 SE Green St, Lee's Summit, MO 64063).

 

It will be in the Strother conference room. Enter the building across from the parking garage and walk to the other 
end of the corridor. The conference room will be on your right.


DECEMBER 31 - ANNUAL DUES DEADLINE 
Invoices for the 2025 annual dues have been mailed and the $640 payment is due by December 31, 2024. If you 
haven’t received yours, please contact the Board. 


NEW NEIGHBORS 
New neighbors Joey and Mikayla Kenney and their 1½ year old daughter, Lucie, reside at 4209 NE Georgian Drive. 


New neighbors Andrew and Amy Vandyck reside at 4113 NE Georgian Circle. 


Welcome! Savannah Ridge is an awesome place to live and it’s great to have you as part of our Savannah Ridge 
community. Join our Facebook group “Savannah Ridge Neighborhood Group” to stay informed.


IRRIGATION SYSTEM BLOWOUT 
While there is no obligation to use either, we have received favorable group rates for irrigation blowouts from two of 
our trusted providers: $45 from Richard Montgomery (816-215-5089, montgomeryirrigation50@yahoo.com) and $50 
from Garry Brooks (816-457-2741, garry@bbptllc.com).  


COMMITTEE VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
The Common Grounds and Pool committees are in need of additional members. Please consider helping out.


HOLIDAY TRASH DATES  
There will be normal trash service the Wednesday before Thanksgiving on Wednesday, November 27.


Trash service will be delayed one day because of Christmas so pick up will be Thursday, December 26.




YARD WASTE

Reiterating what was communicated via email a few weeks ago, yard waste should not be placed at the curb before 
Tuesday evening. Continued disregard can result in a $15 fine per occurrence. We appreciate everyone’s 
cooperation.


BUNCO 
Our September Bunco night was hosted by Carolyn Abels and co-hosted by Dunia Khaled. The theme was Bibbity-
Bobbity-BUNCO and everyone had a great time at Carolyn’s. Thank you both for hosting such a fun night out. The 
“big winners” for the night were Lee Ann Sinclair, Monica Meeks, Ginny Hermanson, Shilpa Babbar and Asha Babbar. 
Now we need a volunteer or two to host and organize our next Bunco. We will send out an email if we get volunteers 
to host.


If you’d like to play and be added to the email list or have questions, contact Lena Towler at lenatowler@comcast.net 
or 816-678-9870. Anyone can play. You don’t need to know how. We'll teach you. It’s easy. Also, if you just want to 
stop by while we’re playing to see what it’s all about, you can do that. Just let Lena know.


FALL GARAGE SALE  
Thank you to everyone who participated in the fall garage sale. We hope everyone sold a lot. Special thanks to 
Denise Hull for making sure it was advertised in local newspapers and on social media and to Larry Liddle and Taylor 
Harrison for posting the neighborhood garage sale signs at the Savannah Ridge entrance.


SRHOA VOLUNTEERS 
BOARD

Chris Ngar, President

Tami Buettgenbach, Vice President

Dennis Hensen, Treasurer 

Oliver Helfrey, Assistant Treasurer

James Towler, Secretary


COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Common Grounds - Taylor Harrison & Larry Liddle

Pool - Lisa Humphreys 

Activities - Lee Anne Whitworth 

Architecture Review Committee (ARC) - This function is being performed by the Board. srhoa-board@srhoa.net

Neighborhood Watch – Gary Chullino


BLOCK CAPTAINS

A. Chris Ngar; B. Denise Hull; C. Kathy Rogers; D. Scott Barker; E. Rod Anderson; F. Lou Ellen Higgins; G. Laura 
Roberts; H. Amy Lane; I. Alejandro Oyarzabal; J. Sharon Scott Johnson; K. Brian Graham; L. Kerry Knepper; M. 
Wendy Greashaber


SCOOP 
Please continue to send news or articles to srhoa-board@srhoa.net.


Savannah Ridge Scoop

Editor Janet Simonitsch

https://srhoa.net/
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